COMMISSION WEAKENING ON CAP REFORM?
New proposals from the European Commission for reform of the European Union's farm policy are likely to be considerably weaker than its original reform plan published last July. Latest published this week reduce and delay planned reductions in farm subsidies, would transfer less money from direct subsidies to desired structural and environmental measures and will weaken proposals for environment audits on European farms. It is suspected that pressure from France's President Jacques Chirac has forced the Commission to dilute important parts of the CAP reform plan.
 

The new blueprint for the mid term review of the CAP announced by Agriculture Commissioner Franz Fischler contain plans for reform of the EU dairy policy. There are also to be a range of new subsidies to farmers for fulfilling environmental conditions.
 

The most important change is to the original proposal to reduce the amount of subsidy paid to larger farmers and transfer the money saved to farm structure policies. Commencement of this scheme is to be delayed until 2007 instead of the originally planned 2004 and the reduction will be smaller.  The annual reduction in aids to farms receiving more than euro 5000 will be only 1 per cent a year, instead of the original 3 per cent. Total deduction  will be 6 per cent by 2012. This means that the amount of money available for transfer to much needed structural policies will be reduced  to a mere euro 250 million a year. There are to be larger reductions in subsidy receipts for farms receiving more than euro50,000, with the cut increasing with each higher level of receipt.
 

Original proposals for a compulsory farm audit to ensure compliance with environmental and animal welfare conditions for all farms drawing subsidies greater than euro5000 has been weakened by conversion into what is now called a 'Farm Advisory System' and will only be compulsory for farms receiving more than euro 15,000 in subsidies, or having an annual turnover greater than euro 100,000.
 

But farmers are to be paid substantial subsidies to conform to these conditions. Member state governments will be permitted to grant up to euro 10,000 a year to aid compliance with the new standards.  Farmers will also be able to draw up to euro1,500 a year to assist with improvements in food quality over a five year period, with funding up to 70 per cent for the promotion of locally produced foods.  Advisory services will be subsidised up to 95 per cent of cost and up to a ceiling of euro 1,500. Farmers operating 'best practice' animal welfare standards beyond the minimum may be subsidised up to euro 500 a year per cow, ewe or breeding pig.
 

For the dairy sector Fischler is now likely to recommend that the intervention price for skim milk powder should be cut by 3.5 per cent and that for butter by 7 per cent in each marketing year in the five year period between 2004-09. This would be likely to reduce milk prices ti farmers by  about 20+ per cent over the five year period. The global milk delivery quota would be increased by 2 per cent - 1 per cent in 2004 and a further 1 per cent in 2008 (from the basis of the 1999 quota). Farmers would be paid new direct subsidies to compensate for these price cuts. Intervention buying of surplus butter would be curtailed through imposition of a ceiling on intervention purchase of 30,000 tonnes a year, combined with a tender system for official purchases beyond this limit. 
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